

Members of the Assets and Amenities Committee of Dymchurch Parish Council are summoned to a meeting to be held on Tuesday 15th August 2023 at 7.00pm at the Parish Council Office, Orgarswick Avenue.

Minutes

Present: Cllr D. Young, Cllr C. Young, Cllr M. Wright, Cllr C. McCreedy, A. Lawson

1. APOLOGIES

None

2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

None

3. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The previous meeting minutes of the Assets and Amenities Group held on 30th January 2023 were agreed and signed as a true record of that meeting Proposed Cllr C Young, Seconded Cllr C McCreedy, and unanimously agreed.

4. PROPOSALS FOR PUBLIC REALM IMPROVEMENTS ORGARSWICK JUNCTION

Members discussed a quote for improvements to the area around the Junction of Orgarswick Avenue. Members agreed the proposal using ragstone was too expensive and asked for an alternative solution using sustainable recycled materials to be costed.

Members unanimously agreed to propose to full council the quote for landscaping is not accepted and a new proposal will be put forward to the Council for consideration.

5. CENTRAL SLIPWAY PARKING RESTICTIONS

Members were advised that the Orgarswick forge barrier at the central slipway should be installed by the end of August.

6. FODR PAVILION

Cllr McCreedy updated member on progress made by FODR. Lease is now signed by FODR, Bat Survey completed now awaiting final report. Flood risk survey completed for planning application. Proposal to **recommend to full Council refund the cost of the Flood Risk Survey (£900) to FODR**. Proposed Cllr C. McCreedy, Cllr M. Wright.

7. TENDER PROCESS

Members discussed options for updating/formalising the ongoing tendering process and timetable for issuing new seawall licences. This needs to be in place ready for the next tendering round. The existing lease on the kiosk runs to end January 2025.

8. SEAWALL BENCHES

Members discussed the movement of benches on the seawall. It was agreed that any loose benches should be permanently anchored to the seawall.

9. BLOOMIN DYMCHURCH CRETIFICATE PRESENTATION

Member agreed that the presentation of certificates to prize winners will take place 0.5 pm on Tues 22 August. Judging for 2024 to take place 0.5 week of July.

10.REMIT OF A&A COMMITTEE

Members discussed an idea to create an events committee to organise village activities. Members agreed to **propose to full Council to form a seperate events Working Group.** Proposed Cllr C. McCreedy, Seconded Cllr M. Wright.

11.ANY ITEMS FOR FUTURE AGENDAS

Resident parking restrictions

12.DATE OF NEXT MEETING:

The date of the next meeting will be Tuesday 24th October 2023 at 7.00pm.